SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 6th December 2010 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

PRESENT

Cllrs G G N White (Town Mayor), N Aldis, P Blaine, D Broughton, D Gale, C Osborne, M Pettitt, D Sharman, P Sharman, R Smith, and J Welbourn. 
Together with Central Bedfordshire Councillor C Maudlin and four members of the public.
1.  Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs M Bartlett, P Jones, M Scott, and Mrs S Sutton and from Central Bedfordshire Councillor P Turner.
2.  To receive statutory declarations of interests from members (78/10)

(a) Prejudicial Interests
Cllr Osborne – Item 7, Audit Committee minutes as Chairman of Sandy Football Club.
(b) Personal Interests 
Cllr Aldis - Item 7, Audit Committee minutes as an allotment holder. Item 10, Sandye Place School as a Governor of the school.
Cllrs Gale and Pettitt – Item 7, Audit Committee minutes as Life Member and Vice President respectively of Sandy Cricket Club and President and Vice-President of Sandy Colts FC.

Cllr Pettitt – Item 9.4 Central Bedfordshire Council proposals for managing expenditure as Secretary of Sandy Sports and Leisure Association.
3. Oral Questions from Electors.




(79/10)
A Member said that he had been approached with regard to a possible proposal by Central Bedfordshire Council to provide a pathway through the Sandcast Wood as an alternative to Bridleway 8 should that be flooded.

Town Council had not been informed of this and the Deputy Clerk has written to request that CBC submit any firm proposals to Town Council for them to be discussed before any work is undertaken.
4.  PC Busby to give update on policing in Sandy
(80/10)

PC Busby had sent his apologies, he was unable to attend because of operational matters.
5.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council



(81/10)
(See attached sheet).
6.  Mayoral communications  






(82/10) 
28.10.10.
Attended a Planning Enquiry at Central Bedfordshire

Council, Chicksands, on behalf of STC.

29.10.10
Attended Sandy Youth Café official opening at the 

Jenkins Pavilion.

30.10.10
Cut the ribbon to launch the new Youth Shelter at the skate park, Sunderland Road Recreation Ground.

9.11.10
Attended a "Help for Heroes" fundraising evening with the Saxon Cubs at Sandy Scout Headquarters.

11.11.10
Attended an Armistice Day observance at Sandy War Memorial.

12.11.10
Hosted a reception for visitors from Skarszewy and their



host families at the Council Offices.

13.11.10
With the Deputy Mayor, participated in packing the Biggleswade Chronicle's Christmas parcels for British troops in Afghanistan.


Attended the Twinning Association's social evening at the Conservative Club for our Polish visitors.

14.11.10
Attended Sandy’s Act of Remembrance and Remembrance Sunday church service, accompanied by Alistair Burt MP, the Deputy Mayor and several members of the Town Council.


Attended the Royal British Legion's social evening at Sandy Conservative Club.

18.11.10
Attended the NSPCC North Beds AGM and fund-raising dinner at the Danish Camp, Willington.

19.11.11
Attended the Chairman of Central Bedfordshire Council’s



fund raising evening at Chicksands, Shefford.

24.11.10
Attended the Chamber of Trade’s Fundraising Dinner at the China Express Restaurant, Sandy.

26.11.10
With the Deputy Mayor, attended a meeting for N.E. Bedfordshire town and parish councils with Alistair Burt MP at the Masonic Rooms, Biggleswade.

27.11.10
Contributed a commissioned article to the Biggleswade Chronicle "In the Town Council" series.

1.12.10
Attended the Mayor of Kempston's Christmas Event at the Saxon Centre, Kempston.

2.12.10
Contributed to Alan Waring's morning radio programme on Biggles fm.

3.12.10
Attended Sandy Retired Senior Volunteers' Christmas party.

4.12.10
Attended the Town Mayor's carol service at All Saints' Church, Houghton Regis.


Attended the Mayor of Luton's Charity Christmas Ball at The Auction House, Luton.

5.12.10
Hosted a charity lunch at the Queen's Head ph, and assisted the Carnival Prince and Princess to switch on the Chamber of Trade's Christmas lights. 

Deputy Mayor


4.11.10
Attended the official opening of the new building at

Maple Tree Lower School.

6.11.10 Attended the launch of the Biggleswade Chronicle Hamper


Appeal with Mr K Lynch.

23.11.10
Accompanied by Mr David Sutton attended the Mayor of Leighton Linslade’s Charity Birthday Carvery Meal at The Ship Restaurant in Leighton Buzzard.

The Mayor thanked Members who had supported the Remembrance Day activities. 
He reported on the meeting with Alistair Burt MP with Towns and Parishes, where there were general complaints about lack of communication from Central Bedfordshire Council and the lack of empathy from the Planning Department.  The MP indicated that some of these issues would be addressed in the soon to be published Localism and De-centralisation Bill.

A Member asked if the newly opened Youth Café was now at risk because of proposed cuts in funding by Central Bedfordshire Council.  Discussion on this was deferred until later in the meeting.
7.  Minutes and Reports           






(83/10)

(a) Meeting of Town Council held on Monday 25th October 2010.
Resolved: (i) That the Minutes, which had been previously circulated, with the above amendment, including exempt item S16/10, be received, approved and signed as a correct record.
(ii) That exempt minute, no (S16/10) remain an exempt item.

(b) Meeting of Planning Parks & Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 8th November 2010.
Resolved:  That the Minutes, which had been previously circulated, be received, approved and adopted as a correct record.
There were no recommendations.
(c) Meeting of Audit Committee held on Monday 22nd November 2010.

Resolved: (i) That the Minutes, which had been previously circulated,  including exempt item A24/10, be received, approved and adopted as a correct record.
(ii) That exempt minute, no (A24/10) remain an exempt item.

Recommendations:

4. 2010/2011 Accounts Statement
(A14/10)
Resolved: (a) That £700 is vired from budget 5105 (Jenkins Pavilion electricity) to 4205 - £300 (office electricity), 4305 - £200 (depot electricity) and 5005 - £200 Bedford Road Pavilion electricity.

(b) That £700 is vired from budget 4203 (Office Business Rates to 4237 (Conferences, training courses, staff).

5. To review the position of the contingency account to 31.10.10 (A15/10)

Resolved: That £394 be taken from budget 4203 to cover the overspend.

6. Power of Wellbeing payments



(A16/10)

Resolved: That the following payments be approved for payment under the Town Council’s powers granted by the Power of Wellbeing.

Donation to Royal British Legion for Poppy wreath

 £50.00

Donation to Sandy Upper School for Audrey Boothby award
 £25.00

Grant to Mid Beds Link-a-ride




        £250.00

8. External Audit

(A18/10)

Resolved: That the external auditor’s comments on the 2009/2010 Annual Return be received and approved.

9. Internal Audit  


(A19/10)

Resolved: That the interim Internal Audit Report for 2010/11 be received and approved.
11. Scale of Charges 2011/2012

(A21/10). 

Resolved: (a) That except where prescribed otherwise by the terms of leases (which are increased by 4.7%) most of the charges for Council services should rise by 2.5% in 2011/2012  (Copy of amended draft Scale of Charges attached).
(b) That the fees for allotments, market rents, hire of Committee Room and advertising in the newsletter and annual report should not be changed.
14. *Jenkins Pavilion

(A24/10)

See confidential item (A24/10)

*Resolved:  That under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and by virtue of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted Section (9) of the Exempt Information, Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985, it may contain Any terms proposed or to be proposed by or to the authority in the course of negotiations for a contract for the acquisition or disposal of property of the supply of goods or services, the press and public be requested to retire from the meeting.  

(c) Meeting of Finance & General Purposes Committee held on Monday 
     29th November 2010.
Amendment: F66/10 Annual Estimates 2011/2012, Election costs should be £6,000.  Confidential items – the date should read 29.11.10.
Resolved: (i) That the Minutes, which had been previously circulated, with the above amendment, including exempt items F67/10 and F75/10, be received, approved and adopted as a correct record.
(ii) That exempt minutes, nos (F67/10 and F75/10) remain as exempt items.
There were no recommendations.
8. Reports from Representatives





(84/10)

(a) To receive a verbal report from any Central Bedfordshire Councillors present on any matter relevant to Sandy.

Cllr Maudlin reported that the Gipsy and Traveller submission to the Local Development Framework contained a recommendation that the site at Upper Caldecote be increased to six pitches (from three). This was to be the subject of a consultation lasting six weeks.
(b)To receive any verbal reports from Council representatives on outside bodies.
There were none.

9.  Clerk’s Report







(85/10)
The Clerk’s report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.

9.1.  Accounts 01.04.10 to 31.10.10 

Resolved: That the lists of receipts and payments for October 2010, which had been on display prior to the meeting, be received and approved.

9.2. Electoral Commission
Resolved: That the report be noted and that the Clerk be requested to write to CBC suggesting that a review of the ward boundaries of Town Council is now considered.

9.3. Traffic calming measures in St Neots Road
Resolved: That the Clerk be requested to write to Central Bedfordshire Council to inform them that Members, while happy that a Vehicle Activated Speed sign is to be included still feel that the scheme is over elaborate, with too much intervention.
9.4. Central Bedfordshire Council proposals for managing expenditure
There was considerable discussion about the proposed reductions in expenditure.  Members recognised that there were constraints placed on CBC by the Government Comprehensive Spending Review.  However, Members deplored the number and severity of the proposals which would have an adverse impact on many of the most vulnerable residents of Central Bedfordshire.  There was also dissatisfaction with the hasty production of additional proposals which had not been fully developed.

Two members of Biggleswade and Sandy Athletics Club spoke against CBC withdrawing their support from the Leisure Centre, which would mean its possible closure. They cited the considerable success the club was enjoying, not least because the excellent facilities at Sandy Upper School means that training can continue all year round.

Resolved: (a) That the Clerk is requested to write to Alistair Burt MP and Central Bedfordshire Council urging that the facility is kept in operation.
(b) That the Town Council should hold meetings to discuss ways that the Centre could continue with CBC, Sandy Upper School, SSLA, clubs and other users.
(c) That an e-petition should be set up on the CBC website asking that the facility be kept open .

(d) That proposals to dispense with all but the statutory services with regard to children and young people and cuts to social services were noted with deep depression.

(e) That the Clerk be requested to write to CBC registering Council’s opposition to the proposed cuts to the school crossing patrols.  This was particularly noted in respect of the patrol on the High Street outside St Swithun’s School, where the much requested pedestrian crossing was still not in evidence.  The Clerk was asked to include a request for the crossing to be included in her letter concerning the traffic calming measures in St Neots Road – suggesting that the crossing removed from that scheme might be placed in the High Street.

10. Sandye Place School

(86/10)
The consultation documents, concerning the proposed change of the school to Academy status, which had been previously circulated were received and considered.

Resolved: That the Clerk be requested to write a response to the consultation highlighting Members concerns about:

· The school having control over the admissions policy

· The land and buildings on the Sandye Place site being in the control of the school – there needs to be an assurance that they will still be available for community use.

· That there is no reference in the document to working with the wider local community.

· That some consideration should be given to possible disadvantages to the school, such as the need to take on additional staff to deal with human resources issues.

13. Oral questions from electors


(87/10)
There were none.

14. Press Release      (88/10)
Resolved: That a press release be issued regarding the possible reduction of service at the Sandy Leisure Centre and the Town Council’s response in the matter of the St Neots Road Traffic Calming measures.
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	29/11/10

84/10
	CB/10/04223/ FULL

Mr Lamb

55 Laburnum Road

Sandy

SG19 1HY
	Full application for two storey side extension at 55 Laburnum Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 36 & 57 Laburnum Road Sandy, notified.
	Resolved: No objections
	Town Council

6/12/10

7/12/10
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